Capital Expenditures Committee
Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, January 7, 2014, 6:00 PM
Selectmen’s Chambers, Dedham Town Hall


Members Present: John Heffernan, Michael Podolski, Amy Paxson, Peter Springer and Susan Fay

Mr. Heffernan called the meeting to order at 6:08 PM
Mr. Heffernan explained that there will be some changes this year, and he expects that people will not like to see the Operational Capital in the budget.  Mr. Heffernan provided the Committee with the definitions of the two different types of capital and explained that it is not always easy to differentiate.  He explained that the Committee will need to work out the grey areas as they go.
Mr. Heffernan explained that most other towns have already started their capital planning at this time, and he would like Dedham to start earlier as well, preferably around September. Mr. Heffernan added that Capital should be discussed over long term.
Mr. Heffernan also commented that he believes Capital requests have been too specific. He gave the example of the police cruisers, and explained that in that case he does not think it is necessary for the Committee to know what model car is being purchased as long as they spend only what they were approved to spend. He would like the Committee to be able to find a balance between being too vague and too specific on the approval of these types of requests.
Ms. Paxson commented that while she agrees, she does not think a non-specific request for facility repairs is the same as a non-specific request for a police cruiser. Ms. Paxson commented that maybe the Committee should consider and emergency fund for certain situations. 
Mr. Podolski commented that he will not be a member of a committee that says “here is a bucket of money, use it however you want”. 
Mr. Springer asked if anyone actually checks what was spent versus what was requested to verify that it was used appropriately. Mr. Keegan responded that a report is done at the end of each year that shows what has been done and what has been spent. Mr. Howell added that an inventory of the fleet is also done.
Mr. Heffernan commented on the importance of continuing to work with the departments to get organized and implement a five year capital plan.
Mr. Howell presented a spreadsheet that illustrated how each request could be broken down and categorized.
Mr. Heffernan commented that one area that is still confusing to him is technology.
Susan mentioned how she recognizes things can fall in between departments. She gave the example of the Tennis Courts.
Mr. Keegan commented regarding the difficulty of areas of Town/ departments “getting territorial” about whom each item belongs to. He thinks there should be one voice.
Mr. Heffernan explained considering using a ranking system for requests to determine priority. Mr. Howell presented an example of a rating system that the Committee could use.
Mr. Podolski asked for clarification on whether this rating system was for the Committee to use, or for the departments. Mr. Heffernan explained this is something that the Committee would use.
Mr. Howell explained that he expects that the process would evolve every year.
Mr. Springer confirmed with Mr. Heffernan that the score results would not be “binding”. 
Ms. Paxson commented that she feels there is not a need to individually meet with each department, she thinks that they should just come in to present instead.
Ms. Fay confirmed with Mr. Heffernan that this rating system would just be quantifying what Committee has already been doing.
Mr. Howell presented an example of the evaluation criteria used by the towns of Sturbridge and Grafton. Grafton used weighted criteria. Ms. Paxson commented that she likes the idea of the weighting.
Mr. Heffernan explained that although there is not enough time to determine the categories for this year, it is beneficial to begin thinking about this now. He added that he would like the Committee to be able to develop a list of criteria that they will use.
Mr. Springer asked whether the bike path on East Street that was approved ever would have been approved with this rating system. Ms. Paxson mentioned the same of the Fire Department’s washer machine.  
Mr. Heffernan wants to focus on how capital gets put into the warrant articles and the information that would be put in back of the book. He explained how they would need to be careful with the approach so that it would be understood and accepted appropriately by Town Meeting. He added that Capital would be put into individual departments budgets.
Mr. Podolski requested more definitions and examples to determine which type of capital each project is. Mr. Howell responded that he will email out the presentation to the Committee.
Mr. Heffernan asked the Committee if they feel that they should meet individually with the departments. Ms. Paxson responded that she does not think it is too helpful to have the individual meetings. Mr. Podolski responded that he likes to visit. He gave an example of the girl’s lockers and explained that he wouldn’t have understood the need had he not seen them in person.
Ms Paxson suggested that they prioritize the projects that need a visit and anyone interested can go.
Mr. Podolski requested a copy of the School Capital requests, since they are done.
Committee Reorganization- Mr. Podolski made a motion to nominate John Heffernan as the Chair of the CEC, seconded by Ms. Fay. UA.
Mr. Podolski made a motion to adjourn at 7:15 PM, seconded by Ms Paxson. It was voted 5-0.





